
8. CUTTS ROAD – PROPOSED PARKING RESTRICTION 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy, Area Engineer Fendalton, DDI 372-2724 

Corporate Plan Output:  On-Street Parking Management 

 
The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve the installation of a three minute 
parking restriction outside Russley School.  
 
A request has been received from the Russley School that “…the Council place official signs outside 
the school which indicate parking for three minutes.  The times on the signs are to read between  
8.30 – 9.00 am and 2.45 – 3.15 pm Monday to Friday”.   
 
The reason for the request was that parents of school pupils have reported difficulty in picking up and 
dropping off their children. 
 
A parking survey was distributed in April to affected properties.  The responses are as follows: - 
 
• Unconditionally for the proposal 6 
• Unconditionally against the proposal 1 
 __ 
 
 Total 7 
 
To improve the parking situation when parents are dropping off or picking up their children from school 
it is proposed that a three minute parking restriction be installed which would operate for the times 
outlined above. 

 
 Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of three 

minutes from 8.30 to 9.00 a.m. and 2.45 to 3.15 p.m. from Monday to Friday 
on the west side of Cutts Road commencing at a point 3.5 metres from the 
northern boundary of No. 79 and extending in a southerly direction for a 
distance of 30.5 metres. 

 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted. 


